Church of St. Anne's of Le Sueur Pastoral Council Meeting October 18, 2018 at 6:30 PM

Present: Pastoral Council members Tom Rabey, Jim Sullivan, Terry Genelin, Pam Williams. Absent: Fr. Chris Shofner, Dave Pfarr. Bob Wagner, Carol Ward and Bob Millard were also present. The meeting opened with prayer at 6:40 PM. The September minutes were approved.

1. Fr. Shofner updated on Parish Activities:

a. No Report due to change in date.

2. Website and flocknotes update from Scott McDonald.

- a. Communication and design have been working very well. Good feedback on logo and website layout. Some discussion on how to keep information relevant. Need to be authorized administrator. Working enrolling parishioners into Flocknotes. Slow. Announcements can be made on Facebook, website, buelltin. Better communication was a resounding request by parishioners in meetings held in the past year.
- b. Flocknotes sign up weekend Nov. 3 4

3. Stewardship update Jim Sullivan

- a. First project was the website and communications. Phase 2 will focus on Evangelization and Stewardship.
 - i. Additional project ideas:
 - 1. Pictorial Director
 - 2. Prayer and evangelization in the Bulletin
 - 3. Volunteer forms

4. Round Table

- a. The meeting ended with a discussion of Parishioners asking the following questions and how to we better communicate that:
 - i. Some parishioners are requesting more information on how to contact Fr. Shofner, or the other Priests
 - ii. What is the long term strategy of the Rectory
 - iii. Should we try and have a Q&A section in the Bulletin or website to answer frequently asked questions

5. Building and Grounds:

a. No Report as Terry was on Vacation

The next meeting is Monday November 19 at 6:30 PM at the Parish Center.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM with prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Tom Rabaey Parish Council Chair